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“It does not require a majority to prevail, but rather an irate, tireless minority keen to set 
brush fires in people’s minds.” –Samuel Adams  

 Town Crier Committee Report       Vol. 8 No 04 

            The Truth makes us free…We live in an Era of Lies                                                                                                       

January 3, 2019    

 

 

 

 

 

New Year's Day Angels 
Dear Ms. Lunelle, 

On Tuesday morning, January 1, 2019, as I stood don in the uniform of the Southern soldier with the Southern 

Cross in hand, after about an hour contemplating on furling my flag because there were not many people on 

the road on this New Year's morning; when suddenly a car would park. 

A middle aged couple with two teenagers and a young boy, who looked about nine or ten years old, came to 

where I stood, and asked if they could take a picture with me. 

After about 5 or 6 pictures, they wished me Happy New Year, and turned jubilantly walking away.  The baby 

boy turned quickly and ran back to me.  He hugged me, and handed me a bag of Chips that was almost empty, 

and turned to his mom and asked her if he could have a dollar?  He looked at his dad with his hands 

outstretched never saying a word. 
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Before his dad could respond, he turned to his brother and sister.  And they in turn began rummaging through 

their pockets, each handing him a dollar. He collected his bounty from his parents, and handed it to me. 

Please don't cry, he said to me.  I didn't realize that I had teared up.  My mom said that you were fighting for 

my great, great, great, great grandfather and the people of the South.  I just hope this will help you to fight.  

All of a sudden, we were all crying. 

As they pulled away, all waving from the car, the only thing I could think to say was.... "God bless you, Happy 

New Year !" 

When I reached to put what I thought was about five one dollar bills into my bill folder that I could use in my 

gas tank; to my utter surprise there was among the dollars a one hundred dollar bill.  More tears would form 

in my eyes.  I had also been contemplating if I had some gas, instead of furling my flag and going home; I could 

carry my message further down the road. 

I would head for home some four hour hours late; never to forget the Angels that I met on New Years morning 

2019.    

God bless you! 

 

And here is wishing you and everyone a Happy and Prosperous New Year. 

 

                                            Your brother, 

                                                    HK 

  

 Chairman of the Board of Advisors of the Southern Legal Resource Center 
 Honorary Life Member of the North Carolina , Tennessee , and Georgia Orders of the Confederate Rose 
 Recipient of the United Daughters of the Confederacy Jefferson Davis Medal 
 Member of Save Southern Heritage Florida 
 President Southern Heritage 411 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 
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January 9, 2019 

Bolivian Author 
Warns Tea Party 
about Communist 
Infiltration   

                                                                                  Photos by TCCR Staff 

The St. Augustine Tea Party conducted its first open 
meeting of 2019 on January 8th.  The Tea Party 
conducts open Speaker meetings on the second and 
fourth Tuesday of each month in the rear dining 
room of the Village Inn. The Village Inn is located at 
900 Ponce de Leon Boulevard in St. Augustine, 
Florida. 

This year’s first featured speaker was Luis Wallpher. Mr. Wallpher was born in Bolivia and was active in 
Bolivian politics before coming to America. Luis Wallpher has written several books including “USA: Love it or 

leave it”. 

The first words out of Mr. Wallpher’s mouth were a statement that he, “Loves America”. The American 

principles of “Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness” are an inspiration to the entire world. His message to 

the Tea Party was a warning. Wallpher sees similarities between the time before the Communists in Bolivia 

took over and our times in America today. He sees Communist infiltration here and urges resistance. 

Mr. Wallpher expressed concern about the youth of America being indoctrinated with a culture that excludes 

the true American values. “There are no young people here”, Wallpher said. The fact that young people are not 

being properly educated was the bottom line and the Tea Party members present were equally concerned. A 

lively discussion session followed. Most agreed that the next year or two are critical. 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 

https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/
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January 11, 2019           

It's Not Just a 
Wall: It's the 
Principle, Stupid! 
by John Knapp                                                                                FB Image 

 

As the federal government eases into the fourth week of a so-called government 
'shutdown' - which it isn't - over building a wall on our southwestern border to keep out roving hordes from 
South America, President Trump is patrolling the political red line separating common sense from suicidal 
insanity.  
 
What are the chances Sioux Indian Chief Sitting Bull looked out over the smoking remains of Custer's Last 
Stand at Little Bighorn and muttered to himself, 'We should've built a wall.' 
 
Migrations are a fact of life for every species, to get someplace where the grass is greener or the climate more 
agreeable. Or, in the case of humans, to get where life gets easier. But it's not America's fault that America is 
the Promised Land to so much of the rest of the world, to so many, so eager to get here.   
 
The anti-wallers, apparently intent on deconstructing America as founded, ought to take a look back at the 
fate runaway immigration dealt the American Indian Nations. As unfortunate as that was for them, that was 
then. Things are all different now. Except that un-learned lessons from history are guaranteed to come around 
again.  
 
Illegally entering another country across its porous border should be called what it is, breaking and entering, 
and a form of home invasion. When millions commit this illegal act, it overwhelms and forever changes the 
customs, values, traditions, mores, and politics of the targeted (host) country. Long-standing moral absolutes 
come under siege. To acquiesce in such an invasion, over time, leads to national suicide. 
 
If only Sitting Bull could speak today on the subject of 'diversity', what diversity did for Native Americans! 
Perhaps the rabid anti-wallers - led by Nancy Pelosi and Chuck Schumer - would see the light?  
 
Nah, with them, it's insane, suicidal, left-wing political poppycock above America's best interests, “Every Single 
Day”. The democrats think they'll just pick up the pieces of their altered, de-constructed America later.    
 
Just as front door locks don't always protect against a home invasion, neither will a wall on America's 
southwestern border keep out those most determined to get here. But 'The Wall' will go a very long way 
towards alleviating the problem of illegal entry into America.  



 
 

Page 5 of 11 

  

 
No physical barrier is impervious to being breached. But a wall would make a grand statement to those 
looking to do a quick break-in on our country. 
 
Our second line of defense would be to go back to the original line of defense: legal immigration only, no 
benefits for anyone here illegally, repatriating illegals back where they came from, no jobs for anyone here 
illegally, and no American citizenship granted to anyone without at least one American Citizen parent.  
 
Citizenship is not conferred by the geography of one's birth, but by the citizenship of one's parents. It is a 
child's natural birthright, to automatically receive his Citizenship through the Citizenship of his parents. If your 
parents are Honduran citizens at the time of your birth, then you are a Honduran citizen, too, no matter if you 
were born in Andalusia, Alabama.  
 
All of the above points are reasonable. The leftist anti-wall stance is un-principled, ignorant of history and 
common sense, and completely unreasonable. It's just as anti-America as to where most other leftist stances 
have deteriorated. 
 
President Trump must outlast the anti-wallers, and keep the government 'shutdown' going, until Hell freezes 
over or the democrats publicly agree that America needs a barrier wall on its southwestern border, and then 
they vote to fund it.  
 
Make the democrats eat it, President Trump. No executive actions, no caves to their side, no appropriating the 
funds from elsewhere. Make them say, 'Uncle!’ Mr. President.   
 
President Trump needs to tell the anti-Waller wailers, 'It's not just a wall; it's the Principle, Stupid!'   
 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    
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January 19, 2019      

The Faces of 
Communists 
                                                                                FB Image 

There was a time in America when the political party that was not in control, refer to themselves as “The Loyal 
Opposition”. The Democratic Party is not in control of the government as the White House and the Senate’s 
control is vested with the Republican Party.  

The Democrats are clearly not “The Loyal Opposition”. The Democrat Party has permitted itself to become the 
wholly owned property of the Communist Party USA. The Communist Party’s agenda and the Democrat Party’s 
agenda are indistinguishable. Therefore, Senate Minority Leader, Chuck Schumer, and Speaker of the House, 
Nancy Pelosi, are the current leaders of the Communist Party in America by the default and high legislative 
offices they hold. 

The problems of our dysfunctional government reside in the failure to adhere to the Constitution of the 
United States. Chuck Schumer and Nancy Pelosi have sworn to preserve, protect and defend the Constitution 
of the United States. It is a Constitutional requirement to hold public office. Their communist agenda is in 
direct violation of the Constitution of the United States. Therefore, they need to be removed from office. In 
fact, there are many within the House of Representatives and the Senate of both parties that need to be 
removed. The concept of life, liberty and property, also known as the pursuit of happiness, are inconsistent 
with Communist philosophy. No Communist is eligible to be an officeholder at any level in America. 

No doubt many would consider this extreme. But then again, that would only emphasize the division of our 
political system today from the dictates of the supreme law of our land. The Constitution was instituted to 
preserve those inalienable rights, so elegantly penned by Thomas Jefferson in the Declaration of 
Independence. 

We have now reached a point where Americans must defend the essence of being an American, expressed in 

the Declaration of Independence. 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    
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January 26, 2019 

  Survey Says: 

“WALL Wins!” 
 Yes Patriots, “The Town Criers” are back on St. 

George Street in St. Augustine, Florida. This past 

Saturday, January 26, 2019, their “St George Street 

Poll” asked the tourists from all over the country, 

“Wall or No Wall?” The sign held by the Town Crier 

pollster, Dave Heimbold, needed no interpretation or 

explanation. As the crowd past by, at a rate of a 

hundred per minute, the pollster marked the vote, 

“Wall” or “No Wall”, as the political savvy tourists 

barked out their choice. The Trump Wall people 

polled 66% and the No Wall people 34%. In other 

words, this was a blow out for President Trump. 

During the Presidential Campaign of 2016, the St. 

George Street Polls had Candidate Trump leading all 

leading candidates, both Republican and Democrat, 

from February 2016 right up to the November 8, 

2016 election. That’s 100%. Unheard of! Couldn’t happen!                                                                Photo by TCCR Staff 

Surely, Bush or Cruz should have beaten Trump in the Primary, with Hillary winning in the General Election. 

But no! Trump just kept on WINNING! “God’s Man, for sure”, said Dave Heimbold. “Just amazing. It’s a damn 

shame that we can’t get honest polling from the big guys in media.” 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 

https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/
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January 29, 2019 

Tea Party Ten 
Years and 
Counting 
In the coming month, the Tea Party movement will 
observe its Tenth Anniversary. The modern day Tea Party 
began with a rant from Rick Santelli during a live                                                                                  
broadcast from the floor of the Chicago Mercantile 
Exchange. The CNBC business news editor criticized the 
government’s plan to refinance mortgages and called for 
a new Tea Party event such as occurred in                                                                                                            FB Image 
Boston in 1773. A new Tea Party, if you will. The broadcast occurred on February 19, 2009. 

By tax day, April 15, 2009, the birth of the populist Tea Party movement had gathered strength. There were 
rallies across the country. The Christian Science Monitor, at the time, reported rallies in 750 cities with an 
estimated half a million people attending.  
 
The Tea Party’s massive populist appeal and their ability to attract millions, almost immediately became the 
focus of Republican Party operatives. The populist movement generated enthusiasm that the Republicans 
have never been able to create. And so it was with the grassroots group in St. Augustine, known as “Just 
Patriots”, which later, became the St. Augustine Tea Party (SATP).   
 
The exact number of Tea Party groups that formed in Florida back then is unknown for sure, but estimated to 
be a few hundred. What is known is that 83 Tea Parties formed a network in 2010. Republican operatives took 
control of The SATP in August 2010 and later the Tea Party Network, as well.  
 
Tea Parties were used for the express purpose of electing Republicans. And for a while that seemed to be a 
solution to stopping the Progressive Communist agenda. The Tea Party people were a little naïve. But it is now 
clear that Republican leaders are about “Big Government” and have little concern for the Constitution. The 
Tea Parties, on the other hand, are about small government, free enterprise, capitalism and adherence to the 
Constitution. So, there is a problem, a big problem. 
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By 2011, members of the SATP understood that there was more to the movement then electing Republicans. 
This Tea Party divorced themselves from the Republican control. To our knowledge, they are one of the few 
Tea Parties to accomplish this and still remain viable. Republican dirty tricks operatives did their best to 
destroy the SATP. It wasn’t until the SATP took them to court, several years later, that the matter was laid to 
rest. 
 
 
During the 2012 election campaign, GOP State Committeeman and Committeewomen met in Tallahassee to 
deal with the subject of “Control or Destroy Tea Party” groups. Republicans did not like Tea Party candidates. 
They tended to come from outside the party structure. They also were inclined to be less controllable. The 
neoconservatives of the Republican Party have been relatively successful. Today there are only a handful of 
Tea Parties that are active and functioning in Florida. Florida’s experience is reflected across the whole 
Country.  
 
While the Republican leadership was successful in taking the Tea Party out of the conversation on mainstream 
media, including Fox News, they have not been successful in removing the memory of the Tea Party from the 
people. They experience the affection of the people when the Town Criers make appearances on St. George 
Street. People are energized by the Tea Party presence. And the Republicans got something they didn’t expect 
in 2016. The GOP thought they were getting rid of the Tea Party, but what they got was Donald J. Trump. 
 
The legacy of the Tea Party movement today is the Republican “Freedom Caucus” and the 45th President of 
the United States. If you are familiar with the Tea Party rallies of old and you attend a Trump rally today you 
will see some similarities.  
 
On October 24, 2015, then candidate, Donald Trump came to Florida campaigning for the first time. He held a 
rally at “The Landing” in Jacksonville, Florida. The event was organized by Billie Tucker, the former Chairman of 
the First Coast Tea Party. The Landing had been the site of numerous Tea Party rallies.  
 
What was missing from the largely Tea Party crowd that was in attendance, was their original signs and their 
flags. All vestiges of the Tea Party were wiped away by a prohibition of any original signs or flags by the Trump 
organization.  Members of this Tea Party were denied entrance with their 10 full-size Gadsden flags. To paper 
over the Tea Party movement with the Silent Majority, had to be the creation of a Republican operative. No 
one else could be so out of touch with the reality of the American people. Prior to Trump’s appearance, an MC 
tantalized the audience with some of the early Tea Party rhetoric and music, songs that were written 
exclusively for Tea Party rallies.  
 
Well folks, “Trump Rallies” still reflect the Tea Party rallies minus the flags and the signs. The Tea Party never 
had a leader in its beginning, but it does now.  The Tea Party was a pain in the butt to the Republican 
establishment. And it still is, in the person of Donald Trump.  
 
It is ironic that the Republican Party leadership does not support their President. It disturbing that Trump 
Clubs are reluctant to engage the public by showing support for 45 in the streets. There must be millions of 
MAGA hats in circulation. But, you never see them among the public. They are reserved for political meetings 
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of like-minded people. The Main Stream Media has convinced people not to wear them. People who are 
fearful about wearing MAGA hats in public today, will be terrified in the future if the Cultural War continues to 
be inflicted by the Progressive Communists, resulting in their taking permanent power.  
 
The SATP and its action committee, the Town Criers, have been engaging in the “Cultural War” since the very 
beginning of the Town Crier existence. The SATP has understood the nature of the Cultural War and has 
engaged it at every opportunity. They have also resisted attacks by members of the Occupiers, Black Lives 
Matter, Antifa and the New Black Panther Party on our streets in the historic district of St. Augustine.  
 
Revisionary history is occurring across the land, encouraged by institutions of higher learning and our public 
school system. The attack on Confederate monuments is a prelude to an attack on monuments dedicated to 
our “Founding Fathers”. We live in an era where everything is political. 
 
The SATP reports that it is fortunate to have the historic district in their locale. It gives the Town Criers a forum 
to present ideas, but more importantly, to observe the public’s reaction. One of their activities is the 
conducting of polls. The “St. George Street Poll” is a random selection, face-to-face poll. The SATP has been 
conducting polls since 2012.  
 
They have had some interesting perspectives to present. In January 2012, they predicted, based on the 
public’s reaction, that Mitt Romney would be the Republican nominee and that he would fail in the general 
election. In February 2016 they predicted that Donald J Trump would be President of the United States, and it 
didn’t matter whether the Republicans nominated him or not. 
 
The St. George Street pollsters do not claim that their polls are scientific. But they do claim that they are 
honest and direct. There is something about the demographics on St. George Street which permits them to 
forecast political outcomes. True to their tradition, the Town Criers conducted a poll this past Saturday. The 
question was simple enough, “Wall or No Wall?” By a margin of 2 to 1 the public demanded the wall be built.  
 
When asked about the future of the Tea Party, Lance Thate, SATP Chairman had this to say;  
 
“There is an evil across the land and it is defined by the Progressive Communists. As Town Criers of old, it is our duty to 
alert and awaken the Country. The “Cultural War” is real and deadly. This war must be won. We are close to living in a 
police state. The proof was shown by the FBI terror tactics against Roger Stone. The message was that we should all 
stand down.  Well, we’re not going to stand down and it will be the Tea Party’s function to show the way, as it did in 
2010. A young high school student wearing a MAGA hat and standing his ground against a “Communist Operative” 
should give us all the direction we need to act. It is time to put on the red MAGA hats and stand with our President. 
The Cultural War is designed to separate us from our heritage. A people without a history are the people with no 
identity. People without identity don’t fight. The Tea Party’s role is to expose the Communist lies as they occur and to 
wear the MAGA hat in defiance. ”  

 
Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/   
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WE LIVE IN THE LAND OF THE FREE ONLY BECAUSE OF THE BRAVE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Important Notice: those who receive this publication by Email will continue to receive this Report at the end of the month. This 
publication is now on the Saint Augustine Tea Party Website.  Individual articles are being posted as they occur. Also archived issues 
with indexes are available on the Website. For Historic City News readers the Town Crier Committee Report is available by clicking 
the SATP link on their page or go to www.saintaugustineteaparty.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
There is a Revolution going on. Come join the Counter Resistance.  Stand up for 
individual Liberty. 
Come join us! We are a small Committee with many tasks to do to preserve Liberty. We are blessed to see the 
awakening of America.     

 Lance L. Thate,    

Town Crier Committee Chairman 
Editor and Publisher of the Town Crier Committee Report  
lancethate@Gmail.com  
 
Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    

DEFEND 

LIBERTY 
PLEASE SEND YOUR DONATIONS TO: 

 SAINT AUGUSTINE TEA Party  

PO BOX 4063 ST. AUGUSTINE FL 

32085 

    Donations are not currently deductable. 

 

       Donations 

are not currently deductable. 

 

 

The Goal of Socialism is 

Communism 

 

 

 

 

With the posting of this issue of the Town Crier Committee Report, we 

mark the Fifth Anniversary of this publication. Pictured right, are the 

first members of the Town Crier Committee. The signs shown below 

are the first politically incorrect signs which the Town Criers carried. 

These signs are pretty mild compared to future signs. “The typical Tea 

Party signage was discouraged by our Republican leadership at the 

time. So we got rid of the GOP leadership. The Republican’s reluctance 

to pay attention to the public’s opinion was as prevalent in 2011, as it 

is today,” our Town Criers recalled. The first words ever published, 

were as follows:  

“We welcome you to this first issue of the Town Crier Committee 

Report. In this publication we will strive to keep you informed of the 

activities of the Committee and to make you aware of ways in which 

you can participate. Members of our Committee have for some time 

now been engaging the public on the streets of St Augustine, FL. 

We dress in period clothes and walk the streets while boldly 

presenting full size Gadsden Flags. The sight of Revolutionary period 

clothing and the bright yellow flags give us the opportunity to 

promote the Tea Party, to educate the  public on the values of the Tea 

Party and the lessons that can be learned   from The Declaration of 

Independence and the Constitution of the United States, which we 

pass out as we move among the people. It is this one to one                     

Photos by TCC Staff October 2011   public contact with the people which 

inspire Committee members to continue their efforts. We are blessed 

to see the awaking of America first hand.” 

These words could have been written yesterday. But in fact, they were 

written in October 2011. Over the last five years, the public has indeed 

made great strides in understanding the dangers we face from 

domestic Totalitarian forces. The Town Criers popularity with the 

http://www.saintaugustineteaparty.org/
mailto:lancethate@Gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/

